MINUTES

CITY OF SUWANEE

PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION (PAC) MEETING
Thursday, November 4, 2010, 7:00 p.m.

Suwanee City Hall

Attending:

Commission Members: Dick Goodman, Cherie Heringer, Vickie Johnson, Linnea Miller, John Peed (Earl Mitchell, Jim Rodeghiero – absent)

Staff: Denise Brinson

Call to Order

Dick Goodman called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.

Approval of Ocotber 7, 2010 Meeting Minutes
John Peed moved to accept the minutes from the October 7, 2010 meeting as presented (Vickie Johnson 2nd).  Motion carried 5-0.

Adoption of Agenda

Vickie Johnson moved to accept the agenda as presented (Linnea Miller 2nd).  Motion carried 

5-0.

Developer Presentation

Sung Chung presented information on the Won Buddhism Temple Project located at 677 Eva Kennedy Road (see attached information).  Discussion ensued.  Linnea Miller is the PAC liaison for this project.

Suwanee Arts Partnership (SAP) Update

Cherie Heringer reported that the SAP/City will be partnering with the North Gwinnett Arts Association (NGAA) to host the 2011 Arts in the Park Festival in May.  Cherie will be presenting additional organizational information regarding SAP at the next PAC meeting.  The SAP will likely begin meeting again first quarter, 2011. 

Project Updates

SculpTour Program

Denise Brinson reported that the fund-raising effort is ongoing.  The program will likely be implemented first quarter, 2011 with installation to be completed by the Arts in the Park Festival date.  The number of sculptures presented will be dependent on funding. 

North Gwinnett Arts Association (NGAA)

Vickie Johnson reported that the studio space (located in the former Panache location in Town Center) is going well.  They are working with Madison Retail to secure additional hours.  The NGAA has nearly 100 members. 

Other

Term Expirations

Denise Brinson reported that three PAC members terms expire on December 31, 2010 (Vickie Johnson, Jim Rodeghiero, and John Peed).  Jim Rodeghiero is not eligible for consideration as he no longer has a business in the city limits and does not reside in the city.  Vickie and John are both interested in being re-appointed to the PAC for a 2-year term.  Denise asked that they forward an e-mail confirming their interest.  Denise will coordinate the posting of the open position on the city’s website and sign board in front of the police station.  Denise asked that PAC members also help promote the opening to their respective networks.

“LIVES” Gwinnett County Water Tower Piece

Denise Brinson reported that the city has obtained a large (approximately 7’x18’) piece of one of the Gwinnett County water towers that are in the process of being dismantled.  It is a piece that contains the words “LIVES.”  The intention of obtaining the piece is to turn it into a public art sculpture/display.  No details have been determined (location, style, etc.).

John Peed moved to adjourn (Linnea Miller 2nd).  Motion carried 5-0.  Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 

Minutes taken by Denise Brinson.
